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Responses to Comments from California Coastal Commission 

Response to Comment CCC-1 

Commenter notes that the standard of review for aspects of the Project that require amendments to the 

Pepperdine University Long Range Development Plan will be consistency with the Chapter 3 policies of 
the Coastal Act.  For further discussion of the Project’s consistency with the LRDP, please refer to 

Section 5.11, Land Use, of the DEIR. 

 

Response to Comment CCC-2 

The entire Enhanced Recreation Area is within the University’s developed Campus area and, therefore, 

contains existing developed facilities or has been subject to regular use or maintenance.  The native 
vegetation and the Marie Canyon creek corridor, including the Marie Canyon debris basin and the 

upstream channel, located within the Enhanced Recreation Area site are not “relatively pristine,” as the 

debris basin, channel, and all native vegetation at the site have a history of disturbance.  Figure 5.3-2, 
Component 5 - Vegetation Communities Map in the DEIR shows the vegetation types and the location of 

the Marie Canyon channel within the proposed Component 5 footprint.  As shown on Figure 5.3-2, the 

Project would encroach into areas consisting predominately of native vegetation in the southwestern 

corner of the site (greenbark ceanothus scrub [Cs/Ml/Cb]), the northern portion of the site (birch leaf 
mountain-mahogany scrub [Cb/Ml]), the central portion of the site (California encelia scrub [Ec/Bp/Et]), 

and within the Marie Canyon channel (black sage scrub [Sm] and mulefat scrub [Bs; Bs/W]).  The 

greenbark ceanothus scrub has been subject to prior fuel modification and the birch leaf mountain-
mahogany scrub has been encroached upon by use of the adjacent stockpile.  The California encelia scrub 

is infested with invasive weeds, including the severely invasive Terracina spurge.  The Marie Canyon 

debris basin and the portion of the Marie Canyon channel within the proposed Enhanced Recreation Area 

site have been subject to historical grading and prior cleanouts.  The basin and channel also contain 
invasive species, and the channel contains minor amounts of placed debris.    

 

Response to Comment CCC-3 

An analysis of the potential for adverse impacts of night lighting on surrounding native habitat areas was 

conducted and has been included within the DEIR, see Section 5.7.2, Lighting.  Sensitive receptor 
locations were located in natural areas and areas adjacent to residential sites.  In all cases the Project did 

not result in a significant impact relating to light and glare. 


